A Future Full of Hope
Address by Mr John McLoughlin, Principal, Scoil na n-Aingeal Naofa, Boyle, Co Roscommon  

Bishop, Rev. Fathers, Members of the B.O.M. A Pháistí agus A Chairde,

On behalf of the Board of Management and staff of the school I wish to formally congratulate you Bishop Kevin  on your appointment to this diocese and of course to offer you a céad mile mile fáilte to Scoil na n-Aingeal Naofa  on the occasion of your first visit. We look forward to many more visits. You are indeed all very welcome to the launch of this Pastoral Letter on education.

The school community is privileged that you have chosen Scoil na n-Aingeal Naofa to launch your Pastoral Letter on education. We are a Catholic school and consequently we aim to promote the full and harmonious development of all aspects of the person of the pupil; intellectual, physical, cultural, moral and spiritual including a living relationship with God and with other people. Nevertheless, we have never refused to enroll children of different religions and none. Naturally, we teach a full religion programme but the children are also involved in the following liturgical celebrations during the year;

a) Mass in the Church for Mercy Day.

b) Nativity plays from junior and senior classes in December. 

c) Prayer service in the school hall for St. Brigid and Grandparents Day in February.

d) Prayer service in the school hall for St. Patrick’s Day and Lent in March.

e) Prayer service and Mass for the Parents and children of Communion and Confirmation.

f) Regular hymn singing in the school hall during May and June.

g) Celebration of Mass in the Church at the end of June. 

 We are fortunate to have a school chaplain and a very conscientious staff who believe in leading by example. In the past great emphasis was placed on the 3 Rs in Primary schools and indeed they are still very important. In this school we have also added three new Rs namely Respect, Relationships and Responsibility.

1) Respect for God, yourself and other people,

2) Relationship with God and other people

3) Responsibility for your actions,

Last year the D.E.S. required all schools to draw up Anti- Bullying policies and consequently, we included another 3 Rs to help focus us all on dealing with this very important topic. Namely

1) Recognise Bullying,

2) Reject Bullying,

3) Report Bullying,

All these areas are inter-related because the primary aim of the policy is not to apportion blame but to restore relationships and to ensure that all children are happy in Scoil na n-Aingeal Naofa.

Every year the school prioritises a fund raising event to help a charitable organisation or children who are not as fortunate as us. It is important to give thanks to God for our faith, our Parents, our Bishop Kevin, our Priests, our teachers and our whole school community because it takes a whole village to raise a child.

Scoil na n-Aingeal Naofa wishes you Bishop Kevin God’s blessing

in your new ministry.

 Go raibh mile maith agaibh go léir.

